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FROM THE EDITOR

We hope that by the time this reaches you, our readers, most of you will have enjoyed an
unusual ly warm and pleasant Summer. Then you will begin to settle down to the approach of
Autumn and the new philatelic 'season'. Don't ask me why September apparently is the month
of new growth and endeavour in philately but it certainly is accepted by most of us as just
that. With it comes a renewed interest and a more determined application to our hobby. It
is hoped that you will all enjoy another season with us and that all your 'finds' will be
good ones. |f any is exceptional, then why not share your enjoyment with us by writing to
us about it?

This year sees the 25th Anniversary of the Magyar Philatelic Society of Great Britain. We
send them our very best wishes in their celebrations and wish them MANY Happy Returns of
the Day! Together with our friends of the Austrian society, we have met in consort on a
number of occasions; we hope the next time is not too far distant.

How many of you have read the August edition of GIBBONS STAMP MONTHLY? It is to be highly
recommended this time because of three special articles appearing during the Magyar PS
Jjubilee year. They all have a certain bearing upon Czechoslovak philately and will be most
useful to some of us in our studies of the mails of Hungary and Ruthenia in the field of
related and forerunner material. "Some Aspects of Hungarian Philately in Ruthenia " by
Trevor Fletcher, Ferenc Orban's enlightening article on the 'Turul' bird of Hungarian
mythology as it relates to Hungary's definitives between 1900 and 1915 and "Hungary Between
the Wars" by Mervyn Benford contain many interesting and enlightening gems of philatelic
importance to many of our own members who study these areas.

All this brings one very nicely to the next item on this agenda - the contents of this
Quarter's CZECHOUT. We are indebted to Otto Hornung for a very human approach to some of
the early mails of Ruthenia — nowadays known as Sub-Carpathian Russia - part of the Ukraine
Republic of the USSR and formerly Czechoslovak territory. Next, Mrs Yvonne Wheatley, FRPS,L.
gives us a further insight of the Czech Field Post in Russia and Siberia. Finally, we are
presenting New Issues in a different way — with reduced illustrations of all issued [and
some to comel for this year. We hope this approach will find more favour with New Issue
buffs; do let us have your comments, please.

Finally, you attention is drawn to the Annual General Meeting at the Czechoslovak Club (our
usual venue) on Saturday, 4 November at 11.30 a.m. - yes ... A.M! This is followed at 2.30pm
by our annual auction meeting. It is hoped that as many of you as possible will atend both
functions because both are very important to us in different ways. The former is when you can
add YOUR voice in discussion of the Society's policies and programmes for the ensuing year -
the latter has a two-fold aim .... (a) to assist members obtain some useful philatelic
material at reasonable prices and (b) to enhance our funds. The more of the latter, the less
often we have to call for higher subscriptions. So! please do your best to support both of
these meetings.

A.J.K.
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